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ANADOLU EFES’ CORPORATE GOVERNANCE RATING REVISED UP TO 8.55 
 
On June 1st 2011, SAHA Corporate Governance and Credit Rating Services Inc. 
(“SAHA”), one of the companies which has been certified by Capital Market Board of 
Turkey (“CMB”) to perform Corporate Governance Rating assessment, has revised 
Corporate Governance Rating of Anadolu Efes Biracılık ve Malt Sanayii A.Ş. (“Anadolu 
Efes” or “The Company”) to 8.55 (85.46) from 8.40 (84.00). SAHA stated in its report 
that Anadolu Efes has significant achievements in determination and management of 
corporate governance risks, as well as application of necessary internal control and 
management systems. 
 
According to the Principles issued by the CMB, the Corporate Governance Rating is 
determined by taking the average of four sections, which are weighted at below rates: 
 
Main Sections     Weight   Rating 
Shareholders     0.25    88.19 
Public Disclosure & Transparency  0.35    92.72 
Stakeholders     0.15    93.92 
Board of Management    0.25    67.49 
Total       1.00    85.46 
 
A copy of the Rating Report by SAHA will be available at www.anadoluefes.com. 
 


